From: Tim Wiseman [mailto |

Sent: 24 September 2021 08:20
To: Programme Officer <Programme.Officer@folkestone-hythe.gov.uk>
Subject: NATTRAN/SE/S247/3254 - STOPPING UP OF PRINCES PARADE — PUBLIC ENQUIRY

OFFICIAL

| fully support the planned swimming pool development on Princes Parade.

| have used the existing pool since 1977, even when it had diving boards!! Itis now on it’s
last legs we need a new one and a new facility to match the county’s and the area
expectations of developing sport, health and mental well being.

| appreciate that there have been several sites identified for a replacement pool but this one
seems perfect and is clearly the last chance for the area. | have seen on social media that
other sites are available but understand this to be a fabrication — disappointing.

The Public Enquiry is focussing on the stopping up of the road along Princes Parade. | fully
support the proposal not only because | want a replacement pool but because it will
improve the health & safety and well-being of local residents and visitors.

Fingers crossed that the Public Enquiry can see sense and the benefits of stopping up
Princes Parade. Which will encourage through traffic to use the main A259 and improve the
promenade experience for residents and visitors.

Regards
Tim Wiseman,

Lead Planner (Access) Orpington
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